
  

 

Monday November 6th  at 1.30pm when we will be  fill-

ing the shoeboxes 

 

 

 

 

Thursday 2nd of November 

at 7:00pm 

 

 

 Carol Service on Sunday 17th December at 4:30 

Evening of Carols on Wednesday 20th December at 6.30 

Please note the Evening of Carols is at 6.30pm and not 7pm 

 

Recordings of our Sunday Family Services can 

 be accessed from  the Homepage of our website. 

 

Our website-:www.mountpleasantgospelhall.co.uk  

                                                                                                                             

Our email address:mpghlowestoft@gmail.com  

The Home call of two Godly Sisters  

March 2023 Newsletter 

 

November News 

                                                                                                                             

 
 
On October 23rd after the internment at Mutford Churchyard a Thanks-

giving Service was held at Mount Pleasant for the life of our beloved 

sister Joan. Warm tributes were paid by Ken Castleton and Joan’s fami-

ly.  All commented on Joan’s strong faith that carried her through all 

the ups and downs of life. Our brother David Hill gave a moving  ad-

dress including Scripture readings pre-selected by Joan. 

We remember with great fondness and affection Joan and her complete 

devotion to the Lord and desire to serve Him.    

 

  
 …………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………... 

We remember  with great affection our sister Alison Fairbairn who was 

called into the Lord’s presence on 25th September.  Alison had left her 

native north to live in Lowestoft during her early working life and was 

very active in children and youth work.   We were sad when she re-

turned to live in Newcastle but we always enjoyed her visits and will 

miss her. Alison was a beautiful person in every sense of that word,  

always thinking of others and serving the Lord faithfully. 

Our beloved 

Sister in Christ 

Joan with her 

Lovely smile 

Called into the 

Lord`s presence    

age 97 

On September 29th 

mailto:mpghlowestoft@gmail.com


 

 

Late in the afternoon on October 20th I was in the kitchen preparing a 

meal when the electric power cut out. I quickly changed the menu from 

a cottage pie cooked in the electric oven to mince and mashed potatoes 

cooked on the gas hob. 

 It made me reflect on how dependent we are on electric power. The 

Holy Spirit indwells everyone who has trusted Christ and in His power 

we can live a life pleasing to God. It`s in the power of the Spirit that 

we live, worship and witness. See Galatians 5:16 for living, “But I 

say, walk by the Spirit, and you will not gratify the desires of the 

flesh”, Philippians 3:3 for worshipping “…who worship by the Spirit 

of God…” and Acts 1:8 for witnessing, “But you will re-

ceive power when the Holy Spirit has come upon you, and you will 

be my witnesses..”   

We are not to think of the Holy Spirit as a mere power or force of in-
fluence but as the Scripture presents Him as a distinct Person within 

the Godhead. The Holy Spirit is a divine Person equal with the Father 
and the Son in the Trinity. God in Three Persons, Blessed Trinity  

Sundays at 4:30pm. Everyone welcome 

The speakers for November will be as follows: 

05 -  David Hill -  Tea follows the service 

12– Clive Harrison—Refreshments follow the service 

19 -  Nigel Wren -  Refreshments follow the service 

26 -  Nigel Wren -   Refreshments follow the service 

 
By Nigel Wren 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

Wednesdays in Term Time 6:30-7.30 

Who: Children aged 5-11 

Bible Story, Singing, Games, Crafts 

A Registration Form to be completed on the first session attended by a parent/guardian 

 Tuesday is Coffee Morning 

 

 

10:00-12:00 Do  pop in 

7:00-7:30 Prayer 

7:30-8:00 Bible Teaching 

8:00 Refreshments & discussion 

 

Tuesday is Prayer & Bible Teaching 


